
 

Please contact Steve Farst with any questions or concerns. 

 
CITY OF GROVEPORT 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 

August 14, 2024 
 
Engineering Department – Steve Farst 

 Capital Projects: 

2024 Street Maintenance   Paving is complete on all streets that were part of this year's program. 
 
Pickle Ball Courts Work is near substantial completion.  Punch list items are identified and are being 

addressed.  Seeding will occur closer to labor day for when conditions  are more 
suitable.  Site demobilization should occur this week or next.   

 
Emergency Generators    Contract is awarded to Claypool Electric.   A precon meeting will be conducted at 
Bixford PS/Elmont PS  end of this month.    

 
 

Intersection Improvements       Public meeting was held on August 7.  An application for OPWC funding 
SR 317 at Firehouse Lane  funding assistance is being prepared for the 2024 Round.   It is due at end of  

this month.  
 

 Heavy Hauls Recent heavy haul/super loads occurred in our jurisdiction on July 28 and on August 11. 
ODOT's "About the Superload" information website provides more information. See the 
ODOT website at the following address: 
https://www.transportation.ohio.gov/about-us/traffic-advisories/district-9/superload 
 
A reminder: our website includes a "news flash" and link to ODOT. Message boards are 
up and running, prior to each load, to advise the traveling public. 

 
 Development Projects 

 
Redwood Apts. Hendron Site building construction continues.     
 
Franklin International Site improvement are underway. This site is located at the northeast corner 

of Saltzgaber Road and SR 317 (London-Groveport Rd). 
 
GMSD Transportation Construction of site improvements for additional vehicular parking and a 
   Center prefab building for bus maintenance is nearing completion.  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

I will be on vacation beginning on August 16, returning on August 26. If you have any questions, you are 
welcome to email me or to contact Kris Collins. 


